
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 23 January, 2024, 
in Church Centre, Luncarty, starting at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

David Walters (DW)
Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH)
Iain Matheson (IM) 
John Andrews (JA)
Gordon Davidson (GD)

IN ATTENDANCE
Baillie C McLaren (CMcL)
APOLOGIES
Councillor G Laing (GL)

Councillor I James (IJ)

Number of public attending:  3
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1.      APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from Councillor Laing and Councillor James.
2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The 28 November 2023 were approved, proposed by Gordon Davidson and seconded by Iain Matheson.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) Discussion relating to speeding of vehicles in Westfield.  This will be discussed further within the Council to see what could be done.  Members of public were asked to note registration numbers of offending vehicles and update Councillor McLaren.  Action:  CMcL to take forward.
ii) The issue of whether or not a Risk Assessment was obtained before the installation of a pond within the school grounds.  Since the last meeting on 28 November 2023 heras fencing has been installed on top of the pond to stop anyone from falling in.     

iii) Lunc 102 Path – Cycle path was closed late due to the building of the new bridge overhead.  GB met with BAM and Council representatives to see what if any could be done to allow as many people to have access to the diversion as possible.  It would appear permission has been not been granted by a landowner to have any work done to make this possible.  Signage has been erected advising cyclists to dismount.  Action:  GB
iv) The new path has been widened around the steps which have recently been installed near The Four Mile House as initially it did not meet Equalities Impact Assessment and was unsuitable for wheelchair users.
4. 
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No representation and no update received from Police Scotland.  

It has been noted two individuals are out on e-bikes doing wheelies around the village.  They have also been spotted on the road between Stanley to Luncarty, and on the Inveralmond roundabout.   It was noted e-bikes have been in and around Bertha Park lately as well.
5. BERTHA PARK 
Bertha Blethers is ongoing; The Youth Club is ongoing; 17 people received the warm home packages; The local Pharmacy has opened. 

Bertha Park Head Teacher wrote to all parents of pupils attending the school to remind their children the suds pond is dangerous when iced over and that they should not go onto the pond as it is not a walk way. The Residents Committee plan to write again to Springfield outlining the Head Teacher and the number of pupils attending the school the SUDS Pond is a serious risk due to its closeness to a High School and again request they feel there is a need to have a new updated Risk Assessment carried out and they are neglecting a duty of care.  CMcL mentioned that in the letter to Springfield it should again be highlight the many changes which have occurred since the last assessment and also indicate our elected Councilors fully support the need for this to happen.  Action:  GD
Minutes received from the ScreenAutumn AGM, their representative stated at the meeting that all October fees would be waived however, the minutes say only the ground maintenance fee’s were to be waived.  The Residents Group have challenged this but no solution is forthcoming.  At the next AGM meeting these minutes will be disputed by local residents and will oppose their adoption.

The ScreemAutumn Finance Director has left the business with a replacement being sought, someone new being trained which will take time.  It was noted as a result of the AGM meeting and checking with the Land Registry Site home owners are responsible for a strip of land outwith their walled garden area, between their wall and the grass service strip and outside the common areas.  It appears sub contractors are not submitting invoices to ScreenAutumn in a timely manner which means increased fees for the residents.
The Residents filed a Stage One complaint with ScreenAutumn regarding their performance – with the response that they have appointed a new Factor Manager who will improve service and performance.  Residents Group will monitor performance and respond appropriately.  
No update received yet from the Council regarding the building of the primary school, as they are seeking funding from other sources other than the Scottish Government.

A forthcoming Digital skills workshop has been set up.
PKC Transport Department have not provided an update relating to the Number 4 Stagecoach bus service.  

£300.00 has been received from The Developers fund so far.
The Bertha Park Group have written to PKC asking if they can be involved in any consultation process regarding the design of the CTLR – of particular interest is the access corridors between East and West Villages and how residents are to navigate their way across this new road.

A spreadsheet has been created showing the road adoption segments.  It is the developer who advises the Council when the road is ready for adoption.
Local farmer, Mr Ritchie has said he is happy for the path to the Loch to be upgraded.  It has been suggested the new path be two metres in width to allow for passing easily. Andrew Barrie, PKC to contact Capability Scotland to see if they have any views on the type of construction that path should have and also ascertain if there are any co-funding opportunities.
6.
ROADS

An opportunity arose recently for the Community Council Chairman to have a short discussion with a Scottish Government Adviser when he raised the issue the Community Council has had relating to a request for a pedestrian bridge to be erected over the A9 at Denmarkfield.  Advised we had written to a previous Transport Minister without success.  

The northbound speed sign on Main Road, Luncarty is still not operational.   


No update received as to when the proposed re-sitting or installation of power for the VAS sign on Marshall Way although it was noted by member of public in attendance workmen had been at site recently.  

The barriers are still being erected on the A9 – current speed limit is 40 mph.
7.
(a)      PLANNING UPDATE
We have 3 new applications for our area since our last week..
No decision has been announced relating to the 8 houses at Kinvaid old steading area.
No decision has been announced relating to the Dog Walking business who attending a meeting a few months ago.  The proposed business falls within the boundaries of the Stanley Community Council which is currently in abeyance.  

The other application for Kinvaid has been approved.

An application for chalet pods has been submitted for approval.  It is understood this is very close to a gas pipeline.
Springfield submitted an application for plots D22-D25 within Bertha Park for a change of use i.e. different type or size of house.

A retrospective plan for a garden room in Coats Drive has been withdrawn.  Neighbours on each side consulted with the Community Council after the installation of the garden room.  It is understood the house is up for sale and it has live planning permission for an extension at the property.

Wedge Properties received in principal planning permission for Stage 4 of the Luncarty South development.

(b) TREASURERS REPORT
The top up administrative grant from the Council has been received topping it up to £700.00.  A cheque for admin expenses written tonight, leaving a balance of £659.17.

8.
   CORRESPONDENCE

Church Centre fees have been increased.  An application for a Change to the Liquor Licence for the Spar has been received.  The Certificate for the Data Protection has been received confirming the entry in the Register.
9. CORE PATH


The Phonemast located near Pitmurthly Farm on top of the hill is currently being upgraded.

Discussion around the steps at Langlands Park which have been out of use for some time – BAM are happy to reinstate the steps.  Action: CMcL to move forward. 

10.    ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Defibrillator at Taylor’s Salon seems to be switched off.  The Defibrillator at the Spar has had to have an older battery installed as the new battery has not lasted the allotted 5 years they should do.  The defibrillator at Bertha Park School which was stolen from the school is still missing.  Action:  GB 

It was noted an increase in dog fouling particular in Westfield on the pavement in places and on small green space.  If anyone sees people out with their dogs can they take a short video and send onto the Dog Wardens with PKC. 

11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Next meeting is scheduled for 27 February 2024. 

(Meeting closed at 20.20)

